AUTOMOTIVE, PETROLEUM, CYLINDER AND BOTTLED GAS, CHEMICAL DRIVERS HELPERS AND ALLIED WORKERS AND PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION PLOYEES LOCAL UNION 922

2013 007 30 11 1: 28 2120 BLADENSBURG ROAD NEW WASHINGTON, D.C. 20018

AFFILIATED WITH: INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF TEAMSTERS . TEAMSTERS JOINT COUNCIL NO. 55

PHONE: 202 526-9250) FAX: 202-526-9253

FERLINE BUIE
PRESIDENT AND
BUSINESS MANAGER

RUDOLPH GARDNER

R 21

October 30, 2013

MAJOR AKBAR MUHAMMAD VICE PRESIDENT

MAXINE LYONS
RECORDING SECRETARY

RICHARD WIGGINS FELIX ODENARIAN CRAIG PHILSON TRUSTEES

The Honorable Vincent Gray Mayor of Washington D.C. 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 316 Washington, D.C. 20004

Dear Mayor Gray:

I am writing this letter because I was on stage yesterday in front of 1,000 frustrated and angry D.C. taxi drivers. The typical driver earns \$25,000 to \$30,000 per year and struggles to make ends meet for themselves and for their families in a very expensive city.

Given the severe economic impact on the drivers of the new regulations regarding dome lights, credit card readers and the paint scheme, exacerbated by the recent Federal government shutdown, Local 922 and the Washington, D.C. Taxi Operators Association request an immediate meeting with you personally to discuss the following issues:

 A moratorium on driver fines and taxicab impoundment over the new regulations as threatened by the D.C. Taxi Commissioner.

 A subsidy or reimbursement to compensate the taxi operators for the unfair, unilaterally imposed costs associated with the new regulations.

• The appointment of a driver recommended by the Washington, D.C. Taxi Operators Association to the current vacancy on the D.C. Taxi Commission.

Time is of the essence; emergency action is needed before events reach a crisis point. I look forward to your prompt response.

Sincerely,

Ferline Buie

uline Buie

FB/om